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(6) The general public, through com-
petitive bidding, unless special cir-
cumstances warrant a negotiated sale 
for a specific purpose. 

(e) By donation, abandonment or de-
struction. 

§ 644.474 Determining method of dis-
posal. 

DE’s are designees of the Chief of En-
gineers under AR 405–90 to determine 
the method of disposal authorized by 
law or regulations which is most ad-
vantageous to the Government. Where 
alternatives are presented, there will 
be an affirmative finding that the 
method of disposal approved is most 
advantageous. In the exercise of this 
authority, due consideration will be 
given to the effect of particular meth-
ods of disposal on safety and sanitation 
in the area, the proposed or probable 
future utilization of Government- 
owned sites by the Government, or in 
the case of leased lands, the restora-
tion obligations of the Government 
under the lease. In order to assure con-
sideration of these factors, disposals by 
transfer to other Government agencies 
or by sale intact will be brought to the 
attention of the installation com-
mander or his representative prior to 
initiation of disposal action. Reason-
able requirements for site clearance 
consistent with the foregoing criteria 
should be favorably considered and dis-
posal conditioned accordingly, not-
withstanding the fact that such action 
may result in a greater burden to 
transferee agencies or, in the case of 
disposal by sale intact, may result in a 
reduction in the monetary return 
which might be reasonably expected in 
a sale involving less stringent site 
clearance requirements. DAEN-REM 
will be informed of any instances of ex-
cessive or unreasonable requirements 
with respect to site clearance. The DE 
will determine by inspection and sur-
vey the method to be used in disposal 
of buildings and improvements. 

§ 644.475 Excessing Army military and 
Air Force property. 

The procedures for placing buildings 
and improvements in excess status are 
set forth in AR 405–90 and AFR 87–4. In 
instances of land acquisition where 
buildings and improvements were ac-

quired incident thereto, DEs are des-
ignated by the Chief of Engineers under 
AR 405–90 to make disposition of this 
property. Coordination with the instal-
lation commander concerned is re-
quired. When, under AFR 87–4, the re-
sponsible DE is called upon by the Air 
Force Command to furnish an estimate 
of the value of buildings and improve-
ments for the purpose of determining 
the approval authority for excessing 
the property, no formal appraisal will 
be made. If, in his opinion, the total 
property exceeds a value of $50,000, he 
will furnish only a rough estimate of 
its value in round figures. If the prop-
erty is, in his opinion, of a value of 
$50,000 or less, he will limit his state-
ment to this fact and will not specify 
an estimated valuation. 

§ 644.476 Excessing civil works prop-
erty. 

The DE are authorized to approve the 
disposal of buildings and improvements 
acquired incidental to the acquisition 
of land in reservoir areas, regardless of 
the original cost thereof, when they 
are in the way of authorized construc-
tion or when the land upon which they 
are located is to be permanently or fre-
quently inundated. DEs may authorize 
the disposal of buildings and other im-
provements in any one or more of the 
following categories, which are located 
on lands which are not excess and 
which are not expected to become ex-
cess, and the sale is to be made after 
advertising: 

(a) Buildings or improvements on 
land acquired by the Government de-
termined to be available for disposal 
pursuant to ER 735–2–1 (Property Ac-
counting Procedures-Civil). 

(b) Buildings or improvements which 
cannot be kept in repair at a reason-
able cost. 

(c) Buildings or improvements which 
are dangerous to life or likely to dam-
age adjoining structures or have be-
come hazardous or nuisances. 

(d) Buildings or improvements which 
are damaged or unsuitable for public 
service. 

(e) Buildings or improvements con-
structed by the Federal Government 
which occupy or interfere with sites for 
new construction or for other civil 
works purposes. 
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